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TǛnǕ tǕtou katoa 
 
Today is the last day of a very busy Term One and as 
we head into the holidays the calendar for Term Two is 
already looking very busy.   
 
All of the Senior Physical Education Camps have now 
been completed, with the Year 13 campers returning 
this afternoon. All of the camps have been successful 
and included in this newsletter are photographs from 
the Year 12 Camp which took place last week. 
 
The Service Academy students selected for the Basic 
Leaders Course have also returned from the course 
and I am sure they would have found it valuable. 
 
The final Student Leadership positions have been  
allocated. A photograph and the names of the Student 
Councillors are included in this newsletter. While the 
House Captains have been selected, many of them 
were on the Year 13 Camp or the Basic Leaders 
Course, so their names will be included in the next 
newsletter. 
 
Summer sport has come to an end with the final game 
for our Girlsô Volleyball team on Monday Night.  
Organisation of winter sport is on track for starting next 
term with practices for many of the teams already  
underway. A reminder of our expectation of  
commitment which for sport means students that sign 
up for sport need to be at all practices as well as at the 
games.  
 
Over the last week Poutama Teacher-Parent Meetings 
have been taking place based on the Interim Reports 
that have been written. The feedback about these 
meetings has been extremely positive. For the Year 13 
students these interviews will take place early next 
term and will include sharing the individual learning 
plans that are currently being developed.  
 
NCEA assessments are underway in senior classes. It 
is important that students prepare fully for these  
ensuring they attend consistently and do regular  
revision on the content work.  
 
The First Term holidays begin today and Term 2  
begins on May 2. I wish  everyone a happy and safe 
holiday. 
 
Naku na 
   
Mike Houghton 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ά¢ƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƴƻǘ ǎǘƻǇ  
questioning. 

Curiosity Ƙŀǎ ƛǘǎ ƻǿƴ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜȄƛǎǘƛƴƎΦέ 

-Albert Einstein 

A number of students from our Pasifika group were 
involved in a visit by students from Central Normal 
School. More information in the newsletter. 

Lucas Mataora-Mataia, Michaela Marsh-McGregor, Tafao 
Utailesolo, Hinehou Ngaronga and Waiva Mataora before  
leaving to attend the Basic Leaders Training. Arona Fanoga was 
also selected but was unable to attend due to an injury. 

Central Normal Visit  

Basic Leaders Course  
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EXPECTATIONS 

 

Respect 
Manaakitanga 

 
Responsibility 
Kawengatanga 

 
Commitment 

Manawanuitanga 
 

Connectedness 
Whanaungatanga 
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To mark the End of Term One for the ESOL classes, 
the ESOL staff, students and conversation tutors held 
a shared lunch. 

Gold Star Draw  
for Subway Vouchers  

Drawn at Assembly on March 31  

Tanika Henry Daniel Ross 

Kasper McLean Sarah Heatherbell-Davis 

Stephen Houghton Jacob Harris 

Te Rauna Rolleston Amy Hirini 

Juan Sullivan  

Gold Star Draw  
for $20 Movie Vouchers  

Drawn at Assembly on April 14  

Jaema Haenga Adam Burmeister 

Annie Bleackley Hakopa Ratana 

Meg Vitasovich  

At the assembly on Thursday (14 April) the major 
prizes for PB4L were awarded. This term the prizes 
were Plaza vouchers and the recipients were drawn 
out at Assembly. Congratulations to Nicola Tanirau. 
Toby Burmeister, Izac Gilbert and Alize Nuku. 

Pictured from left: Toby Burmeister, Izac Gilbert and Nicola 
Tanirau after receiving their prize. Alize was absent. 

ESOL Shared Lunch  

PB4L Major Term Prize  



The Year 12 Physical Education Camp took place between the 6th and the 8th of April. The camp was based at 
Mangarere Domain and many of the activities were based on the Rangitikei River. 
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Year 12 Physical Education Camp  


